Maple Class–Spring Term 2019- Heroes and Heroines
	Dear Parents and Carers,
Happy New Year! We hope you had a great Christmas! Thank you for your kind words, our lovely cards and all the gifts that we received at the end of term- we really appreciate your support. This is a brief outline of the topic that we will be covering in this term. 

	Literacy

We will be reading a range of texts (stories, non fiction and poetry) relating to superheroes. We will be writing instructions, character descriptions and stories. We will also be preparing questions for a visit by the fire service. 

	Science

Our main topic is materials. We will be naming, sorting, comparing and identifying the properties of a range of materials. We will also be investigating how materials can be changed. 
We will continue our learning about seasonal changes too! 

	Numeracy

We will be looking at subtraction, recognising and using the subtraction symbol within 20 and beyond.  Then we will move on to partitioning numbers in order to subtract when crossing 10.  

The class will all be moving on to learning about 2D and 3D shapes with Mrs Champion.
For Year 2 much of this terms mathematical learning will be about multiplication and division.  The class will be making equal groups both by sharing and grouping. They will learn to divide by 2, 5 and10. 



	Geography/History

We will be focusing on locational knowledge. This involves learning about the oceans and continents of the world and also the four countries and capital cities of the UK. We will also be learning about the life of Florence Nightingale. 
	

	Music
We will be learning songs and appraising different pieces of music. We will learn to say what we like and dislike when listening to new music. Our new unit is called ‘I wanna play in  a band!”. This is linked to rock music. 
	PE
We will continue to develop our skills in Gymnastics. 
We are also going to create and perform simple themed dances. The children will continue to take part in multi-skills activities with Toby the sports coach.
	ICT
We are going to learn how to search for information using the Internet. We will then use our skills to create information pages using Word. We will be using features such as borders, copying and pasting, WordArt and text boxes.
We will also improve our typing skills using BBC Dance Mat typing.

	RE
We will be learning about Fabulous Friends (Jonathan and David and Jonah and Noah). We will also be thinking about why we have hot cross buns at Easter Time.  
	Art/DT
We will be exploring printing as part of our Art work.

In DT, we will be creating moving pictures which will be linked to our superhero topic. 
	PSHE
Our themes this term are

 ‘Living long,

Living strong’ and 
‘Daring to be different’


Homework

Reading 
In class all children have daily opportunities to practise their reading skills during phonics or English lessons.  The children also enjoy listening to each other read as well as the weekly paired reading session with Cedar.  Now that we are a term in and the children have settled well into routines and expectations the children will have a daily set reading time outside of phonics and English. This will be a mixture of individual, paired and group activities. During these times adults can work with groups of children who may need extra support. The children will be encouraged to write in each other’s reading record books. They will be supported in how to do this. Therefore, it is important that book bags, reading books and reading record books are in school every day. If your child has lost theirs, please let us knows so we can replace it. 
The Year 2 children in particular need to develop their fluency and comprehension as they will be taking part in the national reading assessments in the Summer Term and a certain amount of stamina is needed to tackle these tasks. 
The children are given opportunities to change their reading books independently on a daily basis. Please encourage/remind your child to do so.  It is vitally important to discuss the books that they have been reading with an adult.  Please ensure that your child self corrects and that you talk about the meanings of words. 
Here are some simple questions that you can ask about any story including bed time stories:

1. Tell me about the story so far…

2. What might happen next? Why do you think that?

3. How did the story make you feel? Why?

4. Does this story remind you of another story that you have read?


Many thanks

Mrs Forrest and Mrs Hilder
Maths and Phonics homework will continue to be set weekly on Education City. Please encourage your child to log on. If you unable to access Education city at home, please do let us know so we can arrange for your child to do it in school time.











